ACT 250 NOTICE
APPLICATION AND HEARING #4C0438-17
10 V.S.A. 88 6001-6092

On April 15, 2011, City of Burlington and State of Vermont Agency of Transportation filed
application #4C0438-17 for a project described as the completion and construction of the Champlain
Parkway connecting 189 to a new roadway extending to Lakeside Avenue, reconstruction and
repaving of Lakeside Avenue and of Pine Street, between Lakeside Avenue and Main Street.
Includes a new shared use path connecting Shelburne Street to Pine Street, along the new roadway
and along portions of Lakeside Avenue and Pine Street. The project is located on 189 in the Cities of
Burlington and South Burlington. This project will be evaluated by the District 4 Environmental
Commission in accordance with the 10 environmental criteria of 10 V.S.A. 8 6086(a).

A prehearing conference is scheduled for May 19, 2011 10:00 a.m. at the conference room in
the City of Burlington Public Works Dept. 645 Pine Street, Burlington, Vermont. Anyone seeking party
status in the application proceedings must attend the prehearing conference or submit a written request,
pursuant to Act 250 Rule 14, on or before May 19, 2011. A site visit will be held before the prehearing at
8:00 a.m. Directions to the site visit: meet at the Champlain College parking lot southside Lakeside Ave.

The following people or organizations may participate in the prehearing for this project:

1. Statutory parties: The municipality, the municipal planning commission, the regional
planning commission, any adjacent municipality, municipal planning commission or regional planning
commission if the project lands are located on a town boundary, and affected state agencies are entitled to
party status.

2. Adjoining property owners and others: May participate as parties to the extent they have a
particularized interest that may be affected by the proposed project under the ten criteria.

3. Non-party participants: The district commission, on its own motion or by petition, may
allow others to participate in the hearing without being accorded party status.

If you wish further information regarding participation in this hearing, please contact the District
Coordinator at the address below before the date of the first hearing or prehearing. If you have a disability
for which you are going to need accommodation, please notify this office at least seven days prior to the
above hearing date.

Copies of the application and plans for this project are available for inspection by members of the
public during regular working hours at the Burlington and South Burlington Offices, the Chittenden
County Regional Planning Commission Office, and the District #4 Environmental Office. The application
can also be viewed at the Natural Resources Board web site: www.nrb.state.vt.us/lup by clicking on
"District Commission Cases" and entering the case number above.

Dated at Essex Junction, Vermont this 29" day of April, 2011.

By: /s/Peter E. Keibel
Peter E. Keibel
Natural Resources Board
District #4 Coordinator
111 West Street
Essex Junction, VT 05452
T/ 802.879.5658
E/ peter.keibel@state.vt.us

W:\ACt250\DIST4\PROJECTS\AC0251-4C0500\4C0438\4C0438-17\4C0438-17 NOT.wpd



